

## Australian Education Union

Federal Office

Phone: +61 (0)3 9693 1800 Email: aeu@aeufederal.org.au Web: www.aeufederal.org.au

Fax: +61 (0)3 9693 1805

8 July 2021

Ground Floor, 120 Clarendon Street, Southbank, Victoria, 3006 PO Box 1158, South Melbourne, Victoria, 3205 Federal Secretary: Susan Hopgood Federal President: Correna Haythorpe

Committee Secretary Senate Education and Employment Committees PO Box 6100 Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600

Email: eec.sen@aph.gov.au

Dear Sir or Madam,

## Re: AEU Submission on the Sex Discrimination and Fair Work (Respect at Work) Amendment Bill 2021

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission to the Senate Education and Employment Legislation Committee regarding the Government's Sex Discrimination and Fair Work (Respect at Work) Amendment Bill 2021.

The Australian Education Union (AEU) represents more than 194,000 members employed in public primary, secondary and special schools and the early childhood, TAFE and adult provision sectors as teachers, educational leaders, education assistants or support staff across Australia.

I am writing to express the AEU's full endorsement of the Australian Council Trade Unions (ACTU) submission to the Senate Education and Employment Legislation Committee regarding the Government's Sex Discrimination and Fair Work (Respect at Work) Amendment Bill 2021.

Yours sincerely,

Susan Hopgood Federal Secretary